Terre Haute Tree Advisory Board Meeting Minutes – Approved  

City Hall, 17 Harding Avenue, Third Floor Conference Room

Thursday, September 20, 2012 - 2:00 pm

Call meeting to order – Roll Call 
 Present: Bill Kincius (Chairperson), Stephanie Krull, Brian Conley, and Sheryle Dell (Urban Forester)
Absent:  Chuck Ennis (City Engineer), Eddie Bird (Parks Superintendent), Brad Miller (Street Department Superintendent)
Brian made a motion for the August minutes to be approved as written with, Stephanie second motion passed. 
OLD BUSINESS

٭
 2013 Planting Greater Collett Park Area  - Sheryle reported that there are about 10 requests for trees from the 311 system.  Sheryle stated she is opposed to planting trees in tree ROW without property owner commitment.  Stephanie and Bill spoke up for flexibility in selecting sites.   The Collett Park Grant committee will meet and take on the issue. 
٭
Brian Conley reported  TREES INC.  received all $10,000.00 and the grant is closed.  Bill asked if there are any action items pending.  Bryan reported that they would be waiting for spring to see how many survived. 
٭ 
No report on Revision of Tree Ordinance and Technical Specifications.  
٭ 
EAB management Plan – Sheryle reported that she is working on obtaining her pesticide license.  Depending on work load and budgeting she may have to contract out the application for EAB.  

٭
Sheryle reported that Davey  Resource conducted the Level # 3 Risk assessment that took about 5 hours.  The evaluation cost the City $1500.00 and should expect the full report by the second week of October.  The report will be presented to the Tree Advisory Board for comments and recommendations.  

٭     Sheryle reported the she met with Duke Energy and Townsend  Tree Service to   discuss utility pruning in Terre Haute. The meeting resulted in an agreement to work together in a cooperative partnership.  They will get the City’s required permit and license.  

 ٭   Brian Conley left meeting at 3:40 
٭   Adjourn meeting.
Sd/sd
